
            PERMANENT MISSION OF THE REPUBLIC OF       AZƏRBAYCAN RESPUBLİKASININ BMT-nin  
         AZERBAIJAN TO THE UNITED NATIONS OFFICE           CENEVRƏ ŞƏHƏRİNDƏKİ BÖLMƏSİ VƏ 
         AND OTHER INTERNATIONAL ORGANIZATIONS    DİGƏR BEYNƏLXALQ TƏŞKİLATLAR YANINDA   
                                            AT GENEVA                             DAİMİ NÜMAYƏNDƏLİYİ 
 
  
         237 route des Fayards, 1290 Versoix, Suisse; e-mail:geneva@mission.mfa.gov.az; Tel.: +41 (0) 22 901 18 15;  Fax: +41 (0) 22 901 18 44   

      
Check against delivery 

 
 

UPR of Sierra Leone 
 

24th session of the UPR Working Group 
27 January 2016, Geneva 
 
 
Mr. President, 
 
Azerbaijan warmly welcomes the delegation of Sierra Leone and thanks for the 
presentation of the national report.  
 
We acknowledge the efforts of Sierra Leone on the development of the normative 
and institutional framework and public policies for the promotion and protection of 
human rights in the country, since its first UPR. 
  
We note with appreciation that in 2012, Sierra Leone adopted its third Poverty 
Reduction Strategy Paper (PRSP) called “Agenda for Prosperity” (AFP) in which 
education, health and good governance were prominently featured. We 
recommend Sierra Leone to take necessary steps to implement AFP in an effective 
and timely manner. 
 
We commend the measures taken by Sierra Leone on gender issues and welcome 
the adoption of the National Referral Protocol on Gender-based Violence and the 
National Plan of Action on Gender-based Violence (2012) and recommend Sierra 
Leone to continue their implementation all across the country. 
 
Last, but not least, we believe that the interactive discussions in the Human Rights 
Council on the second national report of Sierra Leone will further contribute to 
strengthening and promoting human rights in the country.   
 
Thank you Mr. President. 
 


